1. EMT Lump Sum:  We will agree to modify our offer regarding the lump sum to EMTs current at the Year 15 step as described below.

If the contract settlement is ratified, Allina Health EMS will also agree to provide a one-time lump sum payment to EMTs who are currently on the Year 15 step of the wage scale.  The payment will be calculated as follows:  $1.04 x 2080 x FTE.  The FTE that would apply is the individual’s FTE listed in Workday (Allina’s HR system) as of April 18, 2024.

For example, a Year 15 EMT at $29.85 per hour would move to the negotiated Year 10 rate at $30.00 per hour and receive a lump sum based on the employee’s FTE.  A 1.0 FTE employee would receive a lump sum of $2,163.20.  A 0.8 FTE employee would receive a lump sum of $1,730.56.

For purposes of this one-time lump sum payment only, casual EMTs (0.0 FTE) will be deemed to have an FTE of 0.3.

The lump sum is for EMTs who are currently at the Year 15 step only.  This one-time lump sum payment will not change the agreed upon wage scale.

It should be noted that this offer is not actually part of the settlement agreement.  It is something additional that Allina Health EMS is willing to provide if the settlement agreement is ratified.

